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June 2025

Normally in June, you will find me in Southeast Asia. This year I took the money I would spend on my trip and put it towards
bringing Tan Juntasung back to the states in August. We look forward to having him here presenting and preaching in some
churches for 3 weeks mid-August to the beginning of September. He will close out his time in the states by being at our annual
BEST Missions Bible Conference at Colonial Baptist Church in Rogers, AR. This will be the first time he has been able to attend
this special meeting. We will be working to raise the remaining 40% of the support he needs to be full-time with BEST. Please
pray for his trip and our meetings.

In June, BEST Missions was able to help two different churches and two foundations in Thailand with John and Romans for
their medical missions’ outreaches. We received a report that out of the many patients that were seen and shared the Gospel
with, sixty-nine of them made decisions to trust Christ as Saviour. Amen!

BEST Missions was also able to help churches receive 400 whole Bibles and distribute 169,000 John and Romans. Praise the
Lord! Please pray for the seed that has been sown.

Amber and I stayed busy on the road with meetings to present BEST Missions. We had meetings in Indiana, Nebraska, Idaho,
Montana, North Dakota, and Wisconsin. I am tired just thinking of all the travel we did again. Please pray that God will provide
new partnering churches for the work of BEST Missions. Most of these meetings were with new churches.

Two projects we are working to raise the funds for are: 1) 2,000 Yoruba Whole Bibles for Nigeria — the cost is $10,000. 2) a
container of Scripture for the islands of Guam, Yap, and Pohnepei in Micronesia. This will be a mix container of John and
Romans, New Testaments, whole Bibles, and tracts. A single container will provide enough material for the population of all
three islands. - the cost will be approximately $75,000. If you would like to be a part of either of these projects, you can give
through our website or send a check to BEST Missions 1599 West Olive Street Rogers, AR 72756.

Thank you for your prayers for us and BEST Missions!

Curtis & Amber Hall

SENDING CHURCH

Colonial Baptist Church
1599 W. Olive St,
Rogers, AR 72756
Pastor Ed Pearson

(479) 631-2300

(812) 205-8326
curtishall@bestmissions.org



May 2025
Dear Praying Friends,

I arrived back from Nigeria with some time to get rested up before beginning to get ready for our fourth Midwest
regional BEST Missions Bible Conference. Pastor Joey Pearson and the folks at Maranatha Baptist Church in Newburgh,
IN, hosted this year. Many thanks go them! They had so much already prepared for the conference. Quite a few folks
provided special music, which was a blessing. We were blessed to have thirteen different preachers attend the
conference. $2,500 was raised to go towards Bibles. Hallelujah!

I have had a few pastors ask about the cost of having a regional conference. It depends on how many speakers, what kind
of housing is available, and how many meals the church provides. On average I tell Pastors around $2,500 - $3,000. In
some ways, it is like a mini-missions conference or missions’ revival. Our theme at every regional conference is always,
The Importance of the Word of God. If you or your church are interested in hosting one, I would love to work with you
to make that happen.

Towards the end of the month, we were able to load our 46th container of Scripture. Special thanks to Sweet Springs
Baptist Church in Huntsville, MO, and World Missions Bearing Precious Seed for coordinating this! We were blessed to
have quite a few churches come help be a part of loading. Thank you to everyone who helped come put their DNA and
tingerprints on the Word of God going to Thailand! This container was loaded with all Thai John and Romans. We were
able to get 242,370 John and Romans on this container.

Thank you to those who prayed for Tan and Pim. They are at roughly 60% of their monthly support needed. They were
able to go to a creative access country in Southeast Asia this past month. This was to meet and vet some national pastors
so that we can work to get them some Scriptures. I will let him give a more detailed report in his prayer letter. If you
would like to be added to his prayer letter, email me and let me know.

Thank you for your prayers and help for us and BEST Missions!
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